PRESS RELEASE

A bust of Mother Teresa, by the sculptor Gautam Pal, and provided by the Indian Council of Cultural Relations was unveiled on July 16, 2013, through a solemn ceremony, at the University of Santo Tomas  by Revered Fr. Herminio Dagohoy, O.P., Rector of the University in the presence of the Indian Ambassador Amit Dasgupta and the participation of Under Secretary H.E. Mr. Jose S. Brillantes and Atty. Maria Angela A. Ponce, Director at the Department of Foreign Affairs, members of the Philippines Diplomatic and Consular Corps, representatives of universities, friends from the media, members of the Indian and Filipino community, nuns from the Missionaries of Charity and others.

Speaking on the occasion, Rev. Fr. Dagohoy said that the University was honoured to receive the bust of Mother Teresa who had visited the University on two separate occasions when she was in Manila. Fr. Dagohoy recalled Mother Teresa’s message of compassion and said that the gift of the bust of Mother Teresa profoundly reflects the spirit of secularism that characterizes India.

The Ambassador said that it was fitting that the bust of Mother Teresa had found a home in an educational institution as it was important that the ideas of compassion and caring are imbibed by the young.


After the unveiling of the bust, the Ambassador joined Rev. Fr. Dagohoy and Under Secretary Brillantes in garlanding the bust. Nuns from the Missionaries of Charity offered prayers and placed floral tributes before the bust
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